Queensland Government
Cabinet – December 2018
Implementation of the Queensland Family and Child Commission report, Keeping Queensland’s children more than safe: review of the blue card system

Attorney-General and Minister for Justice and Leader of the House 

1. On 7 September 2017, the Government released the Queensland Family and Child Commission report, Keeping Queensland’s children more than safe: review of the blue card system (the Report). The Government indicated its broad support for the intent of all recommendations. 
2. Since the Report’s release, the Government has introduced amendments to the Working with Children (Risk Management and Screening) Act 2000 (the Act) to introduce automated blue card application processes to prevent people commencing paid work while a blue card application is pending (the ‘No Card, No Start’ commitment); and extend the range of disqualifying offences.
3. The Government’s key focus areas are giving effect to the ‘No Card, No Start’ commitment, enhanced decision-making and safeguards, clear and consistent scope of screening and increased cultural capability within the blue card system. 
4. A phased approach will be adopted to implement the recommendations. 
5. Cabinet noted the phased implementation approach for implementing the recommendations in the Queensland Family and Child Commission report Keeping Queensland’s children more than safe: review of the blue card system.
6. Attachments
· Nil.
